
TRACT 42579 - St. Landry and St. Martin Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 11, 2012, situated in St. Landry and St. Martin Parishes, Louisiana, 
and more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,855,085.00 and Y = 633,650.00; thence East 18,480.00 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,873,565.00 and Y = 633,650.00; 
thence South 13,200.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,873,565.00 and Y = 620,450.00; thence West 18,480.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,855,085.00 and Y = 620,450.00; thence North 
13,200.00 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 257 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: This acreage is entirely within the boundary of the Atchafalaya 
Basin Legal Area. 
 

 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Applicant: PINTAIL PETROLEUM PROPERTIES 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 257 Tract Number: 42579 
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TRACT 42580 - Calcasieu Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 11, 2012, situated in Calcasieu Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at the Northeast corner of 
State of Louisiana State Lease No. 20339 having Coordinates of X = 
1,445,700.00 and Y = 606,000.00; Thence West 2,707.20 feet on and along 
the northern boundary of said State of Louisiana State Lease No. 20339 to 
a point having Coordinates of X = 1,442,992.80 and Y = 606,000.00, said 
point being the southeast corner of State of Louisiana State Lease No. 
20338; Thence on and along the eastern and northern boundaries of said 
State of Louisiana State Lease No. 20338 the following courses and 
distances, to wit: North 00 degrees 58 minutes 18 seconds East 4,194.33 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,443,063.92 and Y = 610,193.73, 
said point being the northeast corner of said State of Louisiana State 
Lease No. 20338; and West 1,303.92 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 1,441,760.00 and Y = 610,193.73; Thence North 4,816.27 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,441,760.00 and Y = 615,010.00, said point 
being the southwest corner of State of Louisiana State Lease No. 20195; 
Thence on and along the southern and eastern boundaries of said State of 
Louisiana State Lease No. 20195 the following courses and distances, to 
wit: East 2,640.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,444,400.00 
and Y = 615,010.00, said point being the southeast corner of said State of 
Louisiana State Lease No. 20195; and North 1,320.00 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,444,400.00 and Y = 616,330.00, said point being the 
northeast corner of said State of Louisiana State Lease No. 20195, said 
point also being the southeast corner of State of Louisiana State Lease 
No. 20196; Thence North 1,320.00 feet on and along the eastern boundary of 
said State of Louisiana State Lease No. 20196 to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,444,400.00 and Y = 617,650.00, said point being the 
northeast corner of said State of Louisiana State Lease No. 20196; Thence 
East 9,152.80 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,453,552.80 and Y 
= 617,650.00; Thence South 14,290.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 1,453,552.80 and Y = 603,360.00; Thence West 7,852.80 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,445,700.00 and Y = 603,360.00, said point 
being on the eastern boundary of said State of Louisiana State Lease No. 
20339; Thence North 2,640.00 feet on and along said eastern boundary of 
said State of Louisiana State Lease No. 20339 to the Point of Beginning, 
containing approximately 87 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
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Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The above Tract is located upon a restricted scenic river and all 
operations in this area must be conducted in strict conformity with the 
regulations of the Corps of Engineers, U.S. Army. 
 

 
Applicant: ROBERT A. SCHROEDER, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 87 Tract Number: 42580 
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TRACT 42581 - Calcasieu Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 11, 2012, situated in Calcasieu Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at the Southeast corner of 
State of Louisiana State Lease No. 15774, as amended, having Coordinates 
of X = 1,427,232.33 and Y = 596,976.37; Thence on and along the eastern 
and northern boundaries of said State of Louisiana State Lease No. 15774, 
as amended, the following courses and distances, to wit: North 2,640.00 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,427,232.33 and Y = 599,616.37, 
said point being the northeast corner of said State of Louisiana State 
Lease No. 15774, as amended; and West 2,201.29 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,425,031.04 and Y = 599,616.37, said point being the 
northwest corner of said State of Louisiana State Lease No. 15774, as 
amended, said point also being the northeast corner of State of Louisiana 
State Lease No. 15685, as amended; Thence on and along the northern, 
western and southern boundaries of said State of Louisiana State Lease No. 
15685, as amended, the following courses and distances, to wit: West 
438.71 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,424,592.33 and Y = 
599,616.37, said point being the northwest corner of said State of 
Louisiana State Lease No. 15685, as amended; South 916.37 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,424,592.33 and Y = 598,700.00, said point 
being the southwest corner of said State of Louisiana State Lease No. 
15685, as amended; and East 438.71 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 1,425,031.04 and Y = 598,700.00, said point being the southeast corner 
of said State of Louisiana State Lease No. 15685, as amended, said point 
also being on the western boundary said State of Louisiana State Lease No. 
15774, as amended; Thence South 1,723.63 feet on and along said western 
boundary of said State of Louisiana State Lease No. 15774, as amended, to 
a point having Coordinates of X = 1,425,031.04 and Y = 596,976.37, said 
point being the southwest corner of said State of Louisiana State Lease 
No. 15774, as amended; Thence West 12,253.00 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,412,778.04 and Y = 596,976.37; Thence North 7,061.53 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,412,778.04 and Y = 604,037.90; 
Thence East 17,467.91 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,430,245.95 and Y = 604,037.90, said point being on the western boundary 
of State of Louisiana State Lease No. 20339; Thence South 4,076.99 feet on 
and along said western boundary of said State of Louisiana State Lease No. 
20339 to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,430,245.95 and Y = 
599,960.91, said point being southwest corner of said State of Louisiana 
State Lease No. 20339, said point also being northwest corner of State of 
Louisiana State Lease No. 20675; Thence South 2,984.54 feet on and along 
said western boundary of said State of Louisiana State Lease No. 20675 to 
a point having Coordinates of X = 1,430,245.95 and Y = 596,976.37; Thence 
West 3,013.62 feet to the Point of Beginning, containing approximately 288 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
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of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: ROBERT A. SCHROEDER, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 288 Tract Number: 42581 
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TRACT 42582 - Calcasieu Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 11, 2012, situated in Calcasieu Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at the Southeast corner of 
State of Louisiana State Lease No. 15774, as amended, having Coordinates 
of X = 1,427,232.33 and Y = 596,976.37; Thence South 9,327.68 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,427,232.33 and Y = 587,648.69; Thence 
West 5,021.80 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,422,210.53 and Y 
= 587,648.69, said point being the northeast corner of State of Louisiana 
State Lease No. 18434, as amended; Thence North 89 degrees 40 minutes 45 
seconds West 1,516.55 feet on and along the northern boundary of said 
State of Louisiana State Lease No. 18434, as amended, to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,420,694.00 and Y = 587,657.18, said point being the 
northwest corner of said State of Louisiana State Lease No. 18434, as 
amended; Thence West 7,915.96 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,412,778.04 and Y = 587,657.18; Thence North 9,319.19 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,412,778.04 and Y = 596,976.37; Thence East 
12,253.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,425,031.04 and Y = 
596,976.37, said point being the southwest corner of said State of 
Louisiana State Lease No. 15774, as amended; Thence East 2,201.29 feet on 
and along the southern boundary of said State of Louisiana State Lease No. 
15774, as amended, to the Point of Beginning, containing approximately 328 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: ROBERT A. SCHROEDER, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 328 Tract Number: 42582 
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TRACT 42583 - St. Martin Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 11, 2012, situated in St. Martin Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point being the 
Northwest corner of State Lease No. 20556 having Coordinates of X = 
1,932,391.00 and Y = 559,309.00; thence North 2,800.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,932,391.00 and Y = 562,109.00; thence East 
5,500.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,937,891.00 and Y = 
562,109.00; thence South 32 degrees 52 minutes 27 seconds East 5,453.26 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,940,851.00 and Y = 557,529.00; 
thence South 1,080.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,940,851.00 and Y = 556,449.00; thence West 3,128.00 feet to the 
Southeast corner of said State Lease No. 20556 having Coordinates of X = 
1,937,723.00 and Y = 556,449.00; thence along the boundary of said State 
Lease No. 20556 the following courses: North 2,860.00 feet to its 
Northeast corner having Coordinates of X = 1,937,723.00 and Y = 559,309.00 
and West 5,332.00 feet to the point of beginning, (This tract includes 
only waterbottoms claimed and owned by the state and specifically excludes 
any land which the state may claim or own and to which the mineral rights 
are vested in the state), containing approximately 23 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: This acreage is entirely within the boundary of the Atchafalaya 
Basin Legal Area. 
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Applicant: PINTAIL PETROLEUM PROPERTIES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 23 Tract Number: 42583 
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TRACT 42584 - St. Martin Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 11, 2012, situated in St. Martin Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at the Southeast corner of 
State Lease No. 20556, also being the Northeast corner of State Lease No. 
20558 having Coordinates of X = 1,937,723.00 and Y = 556,449.00; thence 
East 3,128.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,940,851.00 and Y 
= 556,449.00; thence South 08 degrees 42 minutes 17 seconds East 944.88 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,940,994.00 and Y = 555,515.00; 
thence South 16 degrees 26 minutes 29 seconds East 936.28 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,941,259.00 and Y = 554,617.00; thence South 05 
degrees 57 minutes 11 seconds East 964.20 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,941,359.00 and Y = 553,658.00; thence East 2,048.00 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,943,407.00 and Y = 553,658.00; 
thence South 03 degrees 31 minutes 07 seconds East 928.75 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,943,464.00 and Y = 552,731.00; thence South 15 
degrees 57 minutes 13 seconds West 964.13 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,943,199.00 and Y = 551,804.00; thence South 04 
degrees 14 minutes 42 seconds West 972.67 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,943,127.00 and Y = 550,834.00; thence South 105.00 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,943,127.00 and Y = 550,729.00; 
thence West 5,404.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,937,723.00 and Y = 550,729.00; thence North 2,860.00 feet to the 
Southeast corner of said State Lease No. 20558 having Coordinates of X = 
1,937,723.00 and Y = 553,589.00; thence North 2,860.00 feet along the East 
boundary of said State Lease No. 20558 to the point of beginning, (This 
tract includes only waterbottoms claimed and owned by the state and 
specifically excludes any land which the state may claim or own and to 
which the mineral rights are vested in the state), the above described 
tract containing approximately 208 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
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portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: This acreage is entirely within the boundary of the Atchafalaya 
Basin Legal Area. 
 

 
Applicant: PINTAIL PETROLEUM PROPERTIES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 208 Tract Number: 42584 



 19

TRACT 42585 - St. Martin Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 11, 2012, situated in St. Martin Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point being the 
Southeast corner of State Lease No. 20557, also being the Southwest corner 
of State Lease No. 20558 having Coordinates of X = 1,932,391.00 and Y = 
553,589.00; thence East 5,332.00 feet along the South boundary of said 
State Lease No. 20558 to its Southeast corner having Coordinates of X = 
1,937,723.00 and Y = 553,589.00; thence South 2,860.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,937,723.00 and Y = 550,729.00; thence West 
5,332.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,932,391.00 and Y = 
550,729.00; thence North 2,860.00 feet to the point of beginning, (This 
tract includes only waterbottoms claimed and owned by the state and 
specifically excludes any land which the state may claim or own and to 
which the mineral rights are vested in the state), the above described 
tract containing approximately 233 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: This acreage is entirely within the boundary of the Atchafalaya 
Basin Legal Area. 
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Applicant: PINTAIL PETROLEUM PROPERTIES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 233 Tract Number: 42585 
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TRACT 42586 - St. Martin Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 11, 2012, situated in St. Martin Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,932,391.00 and Y = 550,729.00; thence East 5,332.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,937,723.00 and Y = 550,729.00; thence 
South 5,332.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,937,723.00 and 
Y = 545,397.00; thence West 5,332.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 1,932,391.00 and Y = 545,397.00; thence North 5,332.00 feet to the 
point of beginning, (This tract includes only waterbottoms claimed and 
owned by the state and specifically excludes any land which the state may 
claim or own and to which the mineral rights are vested in the state), the 
above described tract containing approximately 14 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: This acreage is entirely within the boundary of the Atchafalaya 
Basin Legal Area. 
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Applicant: PINTAIL PETROLEUM PROPERTIES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 14 Tract Number: 42586 
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TRACT 42587 - St. Martin Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 11, 2012, situated in St. Martin Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,937,723.00 and Y = 550,729.00; thence East 5,404.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,943,127.00 and Y = 550,729.00; thence 
South 5,332.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,943,127.00 and 
Y = 545,397.00; thence West 5,404.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 1,937,723.00 and Y = 545,397.00; thence North 5,332.00 feet to the 
point of beginning, (This tract includes only waterbottoms claimed and 
owned by the state and specifically excludes any land which the state may 
claim or own and to which the mineral rights are vested in the state), the 
above described tract containing approximately 248 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: This acreage is entirely within the boundary of the Atchafalaya 
Basin Legal Area. 
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Applicant: PINTAIL PETROLEUM PROPERTIES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 248 Tract Number: 42587 
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TRACT 42588 - St. Martin Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 11, 2012, situated in St. Martin Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,943,127.00 and Y = 550,729.00; thence East 5,500.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,948,627.00 and Y = 550,729.00; thence 
South 10,850.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,948,627.00 and 
Y = 539,879.00; thence West 5,500.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 1,943,127.00 and Y = 539,879.00; thence North 10,850.00 feet to the 
point of beginning, (This tract includes only waterbottoms claimed and 
owned by the state and specifically excludes any land which the state may 
claim or own and to which the mineral rights are vested in the state), the 
above described tract containing approximately 43 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: This acreage is entirely within the boundary of the Atchafalaya 
Basin Legal Area. 
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Applicant: PINTAIL PETROLEUM PROPERTIES 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 43 Tract Number: 42588 


